
 

 

Stiúrthóra Náisiúnta  

Acmhainní Daonna 

Feidhmeannacht na Seirbhísí, 

Sláinte Ospidéal Dr. Steevens’,  

Baile Átha Cliath 8, D08 W2A8. 

National Director  

Human Resources 

Health Service Executive,  

Dr Steevens’ Hospital,  

Dublin 8, 08 W2A8 

www.hse.ie 
@hselive 

t 01 6352319 

e nationalhr@hse.ie 

 
Paul Kehoe T.D. 
 
 
21st July, 2022 
 
 

PQ 36827/22  To ask the Minister for Health the number and the grade of former employees 

of the Health Service Executive who were facilitated in retiring with the benefit of the 

enhanced abolition of office terms following the re-structuring of the Health Service 

Executive for the period 2005 to 2009, inclusive; and if he will make a statement on the 

matter. -Paul Kehoe 

 

Dear Deputy,  

I refer to your recent parliamentary question which was sent to the HSE for response.  

Apologies for the delay in responding to this PQ.  As the information requested refers back to 
2005, we had difficulty sourcing the records. 
 
A total of 20 people left the HSE under Abolition of Office terms in the three year period from 
June 2006 to October 2009.  Staff grades ranged from General Manager up to and including 
former Director of Function/Programme Manager. 
 
I trust that this information is sufficient to meet the Deputy’s needs. 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Marie O’Sullivan 
National HR 
 


